
TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen
Meeting Minutes

November 13, 2018
MEMBERS PRESENT:  John Adams, David Smith
OTHERS PRESENT:  Esther Dobbins-Marsh, Bill Paxton, Paul Carreiro, Robert Palifka, Lawrence Hibbard, Ann Duncan Cooley, Ruth Hook, Tom Thomson, 
Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM 
The board reviewed the 2019 budget with members of the Budget Advisory Committee (BAC). Thomson requested that next year the BAC would like to have the budget at least a week prior to the meeting so members have time to review the numbers being presented. The Selectboard members were asked to speak about several line items:

· What is the increase in health insurance? Dobbins-Marsh responded that the current health plan increased 10.5%. Additional quotes have been requested, but have not been received yet. There is the option of changing to a plan that increases the co-payments by $5-$10 – that would generate a slightly lower premium. 

· Thomson asked what percentage employees pay for their coverage. Dobbins-Marsh responded currently it’s at 7%. Thomson stated over the last several years, the BAC has wanted the percentage to increase to be similar to the amount that is paid by Rivendell employees. Hook stated it’s currently at 19% Dobbins-Marsh will prepare an analysis of higher contributions for the next meeting.
· Hook asked why the salt budget is over spent each year – is it the price, using more salt than planned, of under budgeting? Dobbins-Marsh will report back at the next meeting

· Upper Valley Ambulance Fee – Carreiro asked if the town received an explanation on the increase to the fee. Dobbins-Marsh said the rate of $44 was given verbally but will request a written document to support the increase. Carreiro is concerned that Orford is subsidizing other towns. Adams will request a breakdown by town.

· Waste Disposal – Why has the cost increased? Dobbins-Marsh reported there was a 3-year contract in place that expired as of 12/31/18, therefore, the town will start a new contract year. Adams reported that we received another bid that was significantly higher and requires the use of town approved bags or stickers. Dobbins-Marsh will contact Floyd’s Rubbish Removal to see if they have data they can share so the town can better compare contracts. Dobbins-Marsh will contact neighboring towns to see which venders they use for waste removal.
· Fire Department – There was discussion around the cost to test hoses. It was asked why the fire department doesn’t test their own hoses as some neighboring towns do. 

· Inventory – do departments keep an inventory log? If not, should this be required.

· Parks & Playgrounds – why did the budget for swim aids and maintenance increase. Dobbins-Marsh reported that the swim program added a 4th week of lessons, and they would like to maintain that for 2019. The increase in maintenance is for work needed for the gazebo at Indian Pond. 

· Palifka suggested that the FD Insurance line item be moved to the Fire Department budget.

· Hook asked if the Highway Safety line item is high enough – what does the town purchase for safety equipment? Adams said the town does purchase safety items such as boots, safety vests and jackets, but no longer provides uniforms for the highway employees.

· Hibbard asked why the Highway Health insurance is budgeted so high. Adams explained that it included the premium for 2-single coverage plans, and 1-family plan. If we hire a third employee in 2019 and they want family coverage, we’ll be over budget if we only reflect 3-single premiums – this represents the worst case scenario.

· Thomson asked if usage of sand and salt could be tracked. He suggested keeping a pad of paper in the trucks to track usage.

· Hibbard asked if the # of gallons for propane and diesel can be tracked. Dobbins-Marsh said this is already being done and will bring the report to the next meeting.
The board reviewed the preliminary 2019 Warrant Articles with the Budget Advisory Committee.
· Article on Road Side Mowing – Dobbins-Marsh will contact Lyme to see who they use for mowing and will obtain pricing.

· Article to purchase a Utility Vehicle – Dobbins-Marsh will contact Paul Messer to see how the estimated cost of $13,000 was arrived at

· Article to create a list of places to post Public Notices beyond the current RSA requirement. Carreiro was concerned if this becomes a requirement and somehow the posting is missed it will create a bigger issue. Also, the board has no control over when the list-serve posts notices and this could become an issue too.

· Article to change how the Tax Collector is compensated. Dobbins-Marsh reported that because these are two separate elected positions, even if held by the same person, benefits and overtime are not an issue. Adams wants to look into paying on a salary basis vs hourly, while Smith would like both positions to be paid hourly. Adams will research further

The BAC would like the Treasurer, Nancy Murphy to attend the next budget meeting to discuss cash flow.
Duncan-Cooley asked if there was a way to estimate the remaining expenses for 2018. Dobbins-Marsh will work on this for the next meeting.

The next budget meeting is scheduled for November 28, 2018 at 6:30

Adjourn

Motion to adjourn the meeting. Approved

The meeting adjourned at 7:35
Respectfully Submitted,
Esther Dobbins-Marsh

